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The E-pistle 
 

March Worship Themes  
 

Sunday, March 5  

First Sunday in Lent  

Holy Communion  
Final Words From the Cross  

òFather, Forgive Theméó 

Luke 23:26, 33-34a  

 

Sunday, March 12  

Second Sunday in Lent  
Final Words From the Cross  

òToday, You Will Be With Me in Paradiseó 

Luke 23:32, 39-43 

 

Sunday, March 19 

Third Sunday in Lent  
Final Words From the Cross  

òBehold Your Soné Behold Your Motheró 

John 19:25 -27 

 

Sunday, March 26 

Fourth Sunday in Lent  

Pastor Lisa Brown 
Final Words From the Cross  

òMy God, My God, Why Have You Forsaken Me?ó 

Mark 15:29 -36a 



 

When:   Friday, March 31, 2017  

Where:  Bayside@Adventure in Roseville  

Time:    Doors open at 6:30, Concert at 7:30   

Price:    $20 per ticket (limited tickets reserved)  

Contact:  Kelly Bergman (209 -484 -0541) for tickets  

 

Join us for this evening of fun and fellowship!  

We would like to ride and sit together if possible.  

 

If you would like more information or to hear the NEWSBOYS music, visit 

www.PremierProductions.com  or www.Newsboys.com  

Coordinated by Family Ministries  

March-Jesus Shows Loveé

12th: To Zacchaeus

19th: At the Last Supper

27th: In the Garden 

April-Hosanna!
2nd: Cock-a-doodle-doo!

9th: Hosanna In The Highest!

16th: Alleluia! 
(The Easter Egg Hunt will be held after worship.) 

http://www.PremierProductions.com
http://www.Newsboys.com


Sn. P[ofvm Pl_m]biif Cb[j_f

March 14th & 15th

@ 11:30am
In the Sanctuary with Pastor Lisa

άWŜǎǳǎ {Ƙƻǿǎ [ƻǾŜ ǘƻ Zacchaeusέ

I give you a new commandment: Love each 
other. Just as I have loved you, so you also 

must love each other. 
John 13:34

March 29 th at 7:00 PM

Taizé Service

FINDING PEACE TOGETHER IN GOD

Ih{¢95 .¸Υ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 



SERVING  IN  M ARCH  
 

Coffee Fellowship 

 

March 5 Family Ministries 

March 12 Memorial and Nominating Committees 

March 19 Trustees 

March 26 Stephen Ministry 

 

Ushers 

 

DDMarch 5 Bev Casby, Kirk Kammeraad 

  Bob & Judy Wissel 

 

March 12 Glenn Phillips, Tom Savage 

  Andrew and Charleen Price 

 

March 19 Bev Casby Susan Oase 

  Paul & Sue Bankicki 

 

March 26 Joel Groskopf and Susan Groskopf 

  Ed and Norma Burroughs 

bŜǿ ǘƻ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎΚ vǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΚ 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƴŜǿ ǘƻ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ƻǊ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ .ŀǇǝǎƳ ƻǊ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ 
ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀ ƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ CƛǊŜǎƛŘŜ wƻƻƳ ŀǘ ммΥол ŀΦƳΦ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƻƴ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ нсΦ ! ōǊƛŜŦ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ 

March   3 Taela Heath 
March   5 Steve Parsons 
  Rick Wentworth 
March  6 Marge Patzer-Hall 
March  7 Michael Tandy 
March 10 Norma Burroughs 
  André Gouaux 
March 12 Payton Costa 
March 16 Ralph McChesney III 
  Darryl Shaw 
March 18 Jan Brown 
March 19 Yvonne Nylen 
March 20 Tom Brown 
March 22 Ross Kilpatrick 
  Marsha Savage 
March 23 Keith Kubik 
  Joan Rodriguez 
March 25 Pat Kilpatrick 
March 27 Mackenzie Weber 

Sunday March 12th  



ñUMCOR Sundayò replaces ñOne Great Hour of Sharingò within the  
denomination 

 

By Elliott Wright 
 
May 16, 2016 PORTLAND, Ore.ðThe United Methodist Church has renamed a popular special Sunday ob-
servance that includes an offering to cover disaster relief costs. 
 
ñUMCOR Sundayò replaces ñOne Great Hour of Sharingò within the denomination. The change was approved 
by the churchôs legislating General Conference, meeting May 10 to 20 in Portland. UMCOR is the United 
Methodist Committee on Relief, a major Protestant humanitarian agency that is part of the General Board of 
Global Ministries. It was founded more than 75 years ago. 
 
UMCORôs work of alleviating human suffering around the world includes disaster relief and supplies, disaster 
risk reduction, and humanitarian development. It also relates to the Global Ministriesô unit on health.  
 
UMCOR operates in the United States in collaboration with relief teams organized by annual (regional) con-
ferences. On the international level, it works through partner organizations and, at times, its own country offic-
es, depending on need. UMCOR currently has five country offices, in Sudan, South Sudan, Zimbabwe, Dem-
ocratic Republic of Congo, and Haiti. 
 
ñOne Great Hour of Sharingò is a traditional ecumenical designation for an offering to cover administrative 
costs for relief and development efforts. It will continue to be used by other denominations.  
 
UMCOR has no source of revenue for administration except from One Great Hour of Sharing (now UMCOR 
Sunday). One hundred percent of gifts designated to UMCOR go to the cause stipulated. UMCOR receives 
no money from the apportionments paid to the general church by congregations.  
 
ñThis action aligns our language with the image and reality of support for UMCOR,ò said Thomas Kemper, 
chief executive of Global Ministries. ñUMCOR is one of the most well-known and effective ministries of our 
church, and I think our membership will welcome the name change for the annual day to celebrate and sup-
port this dynamic work.ò 
 
The decision on the name was not debated on the floor, but was approved on a ñconsent calendarò of items 
approved with large majorities in legislative committee. 
 
The new UMCOR Sunday will be observed annually. It is observed on the fourth Sunday of Lent, but can oc-
cur at other times if a congregation wishes. 

Elliott Wright, a veteran reporter who has covered six general conferences, is a consultant with the General Board of 
Global Ministries. 

 

UMCOR SUNDAY  

Offering Sunday, March 26th 



WALKING IN THE FOOTSTEPS OF JESUS   Respectfully submitted by David Bland 
With all the rain and cold I am sure many of us are wishing for sunshine and 
spring. You might think of Lent as the cold and darkness before the brightness 
and warmth of  Easter and the glory of Jesusôs resurrection. To help you on the 
journey, I offer the following: 
  

10 Questions to Consider During Lent By Michelle Medlock Adams, 
  

When you think of spring, you probably think of the re-awakening of flowers and trees, 
new beginnings, April showers, spring break, spring cleaning and Easter.  But Lent is also a very 
important part of springtime. 

 
For Christians, Lent is sort of a spring cleaning for the soul. Itôs a      
season when God wants us to examine ourselves and meditate on Him, 
His Word and His plan for our lives. 
 
So, I challenge you to take time during these weeks leading up to East-
er and ponder these 10 questions during your moments with the Master. 
 
You might even print out this page and place it in your Bible or on your 
refrigerator or on your carôs sun visor. Place it where youôll see it every 
single day, and spend time honestly and earnestly contemplating these 
important points. 
 

1)  Am I openly, honestly and enthusiastically sharing the message of Jesus Christ with un-
saved family members and those I encounter in everyday life? 

 
2)  Do I have a gracious and patient attitude with the people in my life? 

 
3)  Do I look for the best in others, or do I have a judgmental attitude? 

 
4)  Am I spending enough time studying His Word and praying? 
 
5)  Do I have a thankful heart, or am I constantly complaining about situations and people in 
my life?    

 
6)  What are the lurking sin problems that still tempt me? 
 
7)  Do I speak up for the less fortunate, or do I remain silent and inactive?  
 
8)  Do I stand up for my Christian beliefs, or do I compromise my faith in order to be political-
ly correct?  

 
9)  What is God dealing with me about right nowïexercising to improve my health? Spending 
more time studying His Word? Going back to school to further my education? Answering 
the call to go to the mission field? 

 
10) When people look at me, do they see a reflection of Jesus? 
 
Michelle Medlock Adams is an award-winning journalist and best-selling author, 
earning top honors from the Associated Press, the Society of Professional Journal-
ists and the Hoosier State Press Association  

  

http://www.guideposts.org/users/michelleadams
http://www.guideposts.org/free-ebooks/prayer-every-need?int_source=InspirationalStories&int_medium=BodyTextLink&int_campaign=praying


United Methodist Women 
Day of Giving 

Thursday, March 23, 2017 
 

In 2019 The United Methodist Womenôs organization will celebrate their 150
th
 Anniversary.  To 

prepare, the national organization of United Methodist Women set up a Legacy Fund 2 years ago 
to honor the a small group of women who gathered in 1869 at Tremont Methodist Episcopal 
Church in Boston, Massachusetts and organized the Womanôs Foreign Missionary Society, a pre-
decessor of United Methodist Women.  The Legacy Fund is a permanent endowment that will 
support the mission outreach of future generations of United Methodist Women as they address 
the needs of women, children and youth of their day. Contributors are urged to consider giving in 
increments of 150 or 1869,  e.g. $1.50, $15.00, $150 or $1.89, $18.69 etc.  Each Day of giving gift 
will be matched dollar for dollar so your gift will double! 
It is easy to give! 
 

 ̧Online at www.unitedmethodistwomen.org Look for Legacy fund square on the right 
side of the page. 

 ̧By phone: 800-278-7771 (5 AM ï 3 PM PST) 
 ̧Text:  41444 and enter Legacy150 in message area 
 ̧By check to:  Office of the Treasurer, United Methodist women, 475 Riverside Dr., New 
York, NY 10115.  Write ñThe Legacy Fundò in the memo section 

 

Dates to Put on Your Calendar 
 

Õ April 2 -UMW provides Fellowship goodies.  We need helpers at 9 AM to set up and 
other helpers to help clean up after, as well as the usual contributions of outstanding 
snacks UMW is well known for. 

 

Õ April 3 ï Executive Board meets at 10AM.  Any interested person is invited to attend. 

 

Õ May 21 ï (Sunday) our next UMW Party.  It will be a Grandmother, Mother and 
Daughter salad luncheon after worship. Watch for more details.  

 

Õ August 26 (Saturday) ï carpool to Mission U for a day of mission learning.  More 
details to follow regarding cost, scholarships, topics etc. 

 

Õ November 19 ï UMW Sunday 

http://www.unitedmethodistwomen.org


THE ñCOMMUNICATORò   or better known as Dave Bland.  
Well we have had a couple of months to recover from Christmas as we now move into 
the season of Lent. Here are some thoughts on Lent and Ash Wednesday. 

 

What determines the date when Lent begins? 
The Council of Nicaea, in 325 A.D., determined that Easter should be celebrated the first 
Sunday after the first full moon of spring. To determine the beginning of Lent, count back 
six Sundays before Easter. The Wednesday before the first of these Sundays is Ash Wednesday. Lent is a 
season of forty days, not counting Sundays, which begins on Ash Wednesday and ends on Holy Saturday. 
Lent comes from the Anglo Saxon word lencten, which means "spring." The forty days represents the time 
Jesus spent in the wilderness, enduring the temptation of Satan and preparing to begin his ministry. Sundays 
in Lent are not counted in the forty days because each Sunday represents a "mini-Easter" and the reverent 
spirit of Lent is tempered with joyful anticipation of the Resurrection. 

 

Lent is Not New Year's Resolutions Round Two 
Many people give up something during Lent. But in our culture, fixated on self-
improvement as we are, this can result in a big misunderstanding: we start (even if 
only in the back of our minds) to think of a Lenten fast in terms of a diet! But Lent is 
not New Year's Resolutions Round Two! Lent is not about us! Lent is about Jesus 
Christ. In Lent we might give up something, do a specific prayer discipline, or 
change something to push ourselves spiritually. But the point is not self-
improvement. The point is not even just self-denial. The point is to feel a little dis-
comfort, a little pain, and by that to be constantly reminded of the love of our Savior 
Jesus Christ, who denied himself for our salvation.  

 

Ash Wednesday derives its name from using Special ashes to draw a cross on the forehead of participants to 
the accompaniment of the words "Repent, and believe in the Gospel" or "Remember that you are dust, and to 
dust you shall return". In the early days of the church, it was even more dramatic as Pastors did not 
dip their thumbs into the ashes to draw the shape of a cross on your forehead but Instead, they poured or 
sprinkled ashes over your head. 

 

Remember that you are dusté 
Ashes were an ancient symbol of our humanity. In Genesis, we read that God formed human beings out of 
the dust of the earth (Genesis 2:7). The Hebrew word translated dust, is occasionally translat-
ed ashes elsewhere. 
éand to dust you shall return 
Our humanity also calls to mind our mortality. After expulsion from the Garden of Eden, the first human be-
ings are told by God, ñyou are dust, and to dust you shall returnò (Genesis 3:19 NRSV). Receiving the imposi-
tion of ashes is a powerful way to confront our humanity and mortality. They remind us that we are not God, 
but Godôs good creation. In them we recognize that our bodies will not last forever, and come face-to-face 
with the reality of our eventual death. 
 

Repenté 
Ashes also signify our sorrow for the mistakes we have made. People in ancient times wore sackcloth and 
ashes as a way of expressing their repentance of their sins. When we participate in the service of ashes, we 
confront our sin. We recognize our inability to live up to all God has created us to be, and our need to be for-
given. No matter how often we go to church, how far we have come in our spiritual journeys, how accom-
plished we may feel, each of us has sinned and fallen short of the glory of God (Romans 3:23). 
On the first day of Lent, we come before God recognizing our humanity and repenting of our sin. 
éand believe the gospel 
While this may sound fatalistic, it is not the end of the story. Lent leads to Easter, the day we celebrate that 
though our bodies are temporary and our lives are flawed, a day of resurrection will come when we will live in 
the presence of God forever. 
One Wednesday every year we go to church remembering who we are, and hopeful of who we can be.. 
 

*Joe Iovino works for UMC.org at United Methodist Communications. jiovino@umcom.org or 615-312-3733. 
 

ÿ?jė\ggėoc`ėbjj_ėtjpė^\i'ė]tė\ggėoc`ėh`\inėtjpė^\i'ėdiė\ggėoc`ėr\tnėtjpė^\i'ėdiė\ggėoc`ėkg\^`nėtjpė^\i'ė
\oė\ggėoc`ėodh`nėtjpė^\i'ėojė\ggėoc`ėk`jkg`ėtjpė^\i'ė\nėgjibė\nė`q`mėtjpė^\i)ĀėėėJohn Wesley 

mailto:jiovino@umcom.org


ALL ARE WELCOME and  
ALL MEANS ALL 

NEW WEBSITE LAUNCHED FOR ST. PAULõS  

 
 

After considerable planning by our website committee composed of Marilyn Maloney, Kit Oase, Andrew 
Price and Judy Wentworth, with support from the church Finance Committee, Pastor Mark Wharff and the 
Church Council, we have taken steps to launch a new website.  In it, we hope to meet the needs of new-
comers to our church and community, as well as existing members who would like to be updated on cur-
rent happenings. 
 
The website is the creation of our new webmaster, Chris Cline, who was instrumental in developing Cen-
tral UMCôs website in Stockton.  
 
Our new website will continue to develop over the next couple of months.  We plan to update it regularly 
and welcome your ideas and suggestions.  Many thanks to all of you who have helped with input on this 
endeavor.  
  
What information can one obtain from the website? The following is just a brief summary:  

 
Worship is much more than the songs we sing, the prayers we pray, 
the sacraments we observe, and the commitment we make on Sun-
day. It's a lifestyle that responds to our great God, who forgives, saves, 
blesses, and protects us throughout the week. Worship is a time to re-
flect, a time to celebrate, a time to learn, and a time to lay your trou-
bles and joys before the Lord and be renewed.  
 
Morning Service begins each Sunday at 10:00 a.m. We provide nurse-
ry services (Kids Care) for young children. Kids Care is located just 
inside the Fellowship Hall. Children begin worship with their parents 
and then leave the service with a volunteer for Kids Zone, a childrenôs 

worship    service and Sunday School. On Communion Sunday children remain in the adult service to 
participate in communion. O 
 

 
St. Paulôs United Methodist Church has served the community in a 
number of ways over the years, including spearheading community 
blood drives.   
 
The Food Pantry provides food assistance to individuals and families in 
need.  Volunteers are available to pray with them and provide support.    
 
As noted, this is a very small sample.  For more information go to the 
website http://www.stpaulsmanteca.org and take a look.  There are a 
number of pictures for the HOME page, ABOUT US page,  LATEST 
NEWS page, WORSHIP page, CONNECT page, OUTREACH page, 

and RESOURCE page. As you are doing so, note what your thoughts are on each page. Pass those 
notes to Kit Oase at kitoase@yahoo.com 


